




















HIRING OF GARRETT HOLBROOKS – PT PUBLIC WORKS – SOLD WASTE COLLECTIONS 

Garrett Holbrooks is the son of James Holbrooks, Public Works Superintendent.   

A copy of our nepotism policy is included in the agenda packet.   

We do not normally ask for a waiver of this policy.   In this case, we have been advertising for a part-

time employee and for seasonal laborers all summer with no interest.  Garrett would be working for 

$9/hr with no benefits working with public works on solid waste collection.  We are in critical need of 

additional help.  We are falling behind in maintaining the right-of-ways due to pulling road crew 

employees over to cover solid waste collection.   

 

 

 

HIRING OF DAKOTA FOSTER – FT POLICE DEPARTMENT OFFICER 

Dakota Foster has been working for the Rabun County Sheriff’s Office at the jail since November, 2014.  

The Sheriff’s Office paid for the officer to attend the Basic Law Enforcement Mandate Course (408 

hours) including 11 weeks of salary, food and lodging.  In exchange, the officer signed a contract to 

reimburse the Sheriff’s Office if he did not stay with them for a specified amount of time (typically two 

years).  The officer graduated from Basic Mandate in June.   

The Sheriff is double checking his files, but has given me an estimate of $9,000 to reimburse the County 

for the officer’s training.  Essentially, if the City agrees to buy-out his contract, we would reimburse the 

County and the officer would then be obligated to Sky Valley for at least two years.  If the officer leaves 

within that two years, his new employer or the officer would have to reimburse the City.  This amount is 

reflective of the amount we would spend to send someone else to the academy.  This officer is familiar 

with Sky Valley, and we feel he would be a good fit for this community.   

Currently, we have been covering this position with part-time help since January.  Our part-time officer 

that we have been depending on heavily has resigned and is moving to Florida.  We have had no other 

applicants for the officer position.   Our other part-time officers work for other departments and are not 

available on a regular basis. 

 

 

 

 

 






